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 THE LINK 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Welcome to the end of term edition of the link as we 
reach the Easter break. 

It has actually been only five weeks since the last break 
and therefore in real terms it has been quite a short 
term. However when we return, for year 11 there will be 
just 22 school days until the start of the hall based        
examinations. As mentioned last week, some pupils have 
already undertaken some of their assessments that     
contribute towards their final grades and only this week, 
the year 11 Btec Construction pupils received some      
results.  It is fair to say they received them with huge 
smiles as the results were absolutely amazing!  The group 
of pupils should be extremely proud of their results and 
I'm sure will they are extremely grateful to Mrs. Butler, 
Head of Department who has worked tirelessly to sup-
port them. 

It was lovely to see so many parents at the year 9         
progress evening yesterday and we hope that the       
conversations with subject teachers provided a useful 
insight into progress being made in each subject and also 
some food for thought as the year 9 pupils finalise their 
expressions of interest for subjects to study in years 10 
under 11. Thank you to Mr. Bird, Assistant Headteacher 
for all of the preparation and support for the pupils 
throughout this process. It is certainly not easy to 
achieve the successful allocation of all first choices for all 
pupils, but Mr. Bird will do his best, as always. 

Finally this week, we say farewell to Mr. Mottram,       
teacher of computing who leaves us for a promoted post 
in another school. We wish Mr. Mottram the very best 
for the future and thank him for the work that he has 
done during his time with us. 

The Easter holidays are now upon us and therefore we 
hope that you all enjoy a lovely break and we look        
forward to welcoming pupils back on Monday the 8th of 
April 2024. 

Enjoy the holiday! 

John Parr 

Headteacher 

When we return after the 
Easter Holidays it will be        

Week B 

Appointments 
We appreciate that pupils may need to have                  
appointments during the school day, please could we 
ask that we have prior notice and a copy of the                    
appointment card/letter.  
Thank you. 

Pupil Absence Procedure 

Please click here for information regarding reporting a 
pupil absence. Thank you. 

Tutor Time Take-away 
This weeks' focus was a Spring Term re-cap where we 
have discussed being respectful, uniform, behaviour 
and attendance. Please do ask your child about the 
topic and get them to explain to you what was         
discussed. 

http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/absence-procedure


The Revision Revolution 
 
 

As we move towards ‘exam season’ we will be sharing a series of articles to inform you of the importance of       
revision and share with you some of the most effective revision strategies that you and your child can use as they 
prepare for their exams. There is a wealth of information about revision, how to manage exam stress, and the     
exam timetables for all Year groups on our website here. 
 
The Science of Learning 
 
In recent years, there has been lots of research around the science of learning and how we learn and retain         
information.   
 
In summary, what do we know about memory? 
 
• Forgetting is completely natural. Research has 
shown that over time you forget a majority of 
what you’ve learnt, and it happens immediately. 

• Information, if not revisited, is ‘lost’ from our 
memory. 

• Consistent practice and revisiting previous    
material strengthen memory and boosts learning. 

• Our working memory is finite and limited and 
so overloading this or cramming for revision 
doesn’t work. 

 
Essentially, with memory, it’s use it or lose it! 
 
• We know examinations place huge cognitive demands on pupils and require the retrieval of large bodies of 

knowledge from long-term memory. 
 
• But, according to the cognitive psychologist, Dan Willingham, more progress has been made in our             

understanding of cognitive science in the last five years than in the previous two and half thousand years. 
 
•        That means, after lots of research, we now have an evidence-informed understanding of the most effective         
revision strategies. These strategies will strengthen memory and improve retrieval (very helpful in exams). 

 
 
 
 

  
 

http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/revision


Mapping 

Mind maps are a visual tool that summarise whole topics, organise knowledge and help 

show the connections between different ideas. 

• Make a mind map of the topic you are studying, from memory. Do not look at your notes for 8-10 minutes. Then, 

add anything you had not remembered in a second colour, using your notes/revision guide/knowledge organisers 

to see what you missed. 

• Start with the topic/theme in the centre of the page and work outwards. Then develop your main idea. Each 

branch must relate to the branch before it. Use only key words and images. Use highlighters and coloured markers 

to colour code branches. Make things stand out on the page so they stand out in your mind. include images you 

can relate to which will help you remember key information. 

 





A message about kit: 
 

A reminder that as shin pads, gum shield and boots 
are part of the required PE kit. Students are          

required to bring shin pads and gum shield for 
hockey and boots and gumshield for rugby.  

Thank you 

Lost Property 

If your child/ren have lost any items of 
clothing, please ask them to check lost 

property in W1. 

 

Please can we also ask parents and children 
to check at home whether they have the 

correct labelled PE kits as a few have gone 
missing in recent weeks. 

Thank you 

Water Bottles 

 

Students are asking reception quite             
frequently for cups to get a drink. Please can 
we remind students to bring in a water bottle 

from home which can be topped up before 
school, at break and lunch times from ‘Bob’ 

our freshly filtered water machine. 

Thank you 

Please can students collect lunch   

passes for their PE lunch time clubs 

from the PE office at the start of the 

week. Students can then show this 

pass to enter the queue on first       

calling.  

A reminder that students who cannot 

take part in PE should always bring a 

note and their PE kit to take part in 

other roles. 

Sporting News 

Hockey County Tournament  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 









This week in photos 






